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Thank you for having your say on the draft plan for the future of the East 
Wynyard Foreshore Reserve. 

Your constructive feedback helps us to understand your perception of benefits, 
value-for-money and potential impacts of proposed actions. 

 

56 
submissions 

KEY FEEDBACK AND CHANGES TO PLAN 

 

 

85% of online survey 
respondents believe moving the car 
parks towards the Old Bass Hwy to 
allow a new uninterrupted path to 
be constructed is important. Adding 
another ramp access to the beach 
has also been added to the plan. The 
revised plan will also require 
investigation into motion sensors 
and/or timer functions for ambient 
pathway lighting. 

 

67% of online survey 
respondents believe adding 
pedestrian crossings through 
central refuge islands are important. 
Some feedback was received with 
concerns around the final location 
of the two crossing points; location 
will be determined during detailed 
planning and will involve discussions 
with nearby property owners. 

 

We heard that many respondents 
wanted to leave the market storage 
shed in its current location. Instead 
of moving the building, we will 
upgrade it, so it’s more functional. 
This might include a slightly larger 
footprint and an awning for shade. 
The plan will recommend car parks 
to be left open during the market 
once the path has been realigned. 

 

 
Respondents preferred the car park 
design to be similar to current 
layout whilst closer to the road to 
allow for the path realignment. Size 
of the middle car park and car park 
near Rotary Park Playground will be 
increased. No immediate changes 
will be made to the western car park 
or the boat ramp car park; instead, 
demand and impact will be assessed 
at a later date to determine any 
development need.  

 

We will reduce lifestyle impacts to 
households by removing the eastern 
tourist picture point and basketball 
court. Council notes that the plan 
does not suggest removing vehicular 
access for property owners as is 
current practice. The outdoor 
sensory art gallery will be 
investigated in consultation with the 
Public Art Advisory Group and if 
recommended to proceed, an 
alternative location used that is not 
expected to impact households. 

 

 
We heard that respondents 
generally agreed with the idea to 
beautify the space with specimen 
trees. Species selection will involve 
future community input and more 
information about planting location 
will become available at a later date. 
Additional information regarding 
flora and fauna protection has also 
been added to the plan. 
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Where to from here 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOW 

Community 
update on 

changes to plan 
 

20 SEPT 

Council 
meeting to 
adopt final 
plan 

 

OCT - JUNE 

Detailed planning 
and obtaining 

approvals 
 

2021/22 
& BEYOND 

 

Implementation 
of actions 

 

CURRENT TIMELINE FOR MASTER PLAN 

 

The above timeline is indicative only and subject to change. 

 

Whilst the master plan provides a vision for the area, it is not a commitment to undertake works immediately. 
Council will consider the timing and funding of works and may alter the order and timing of the works. 

 


